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BVA Requests Supporting Documents for Prospective New Members


Blinded veterans submitting an application to join the Blinded Veterans Association (BVA) as a Life Member, an Annual Member, or an Honorary World War II Member must also submit a copy of their DD214, a physician’s letter of legal blindness, or a statement from the Department of Veterans Affairs if they are already service-connected for blindness.

All veterans of the U.S. Military who are legally blind are eligible to join BVA.


The requirement to submit the supporting documents was proposed and adopted by the BVA Board of Directors in February 2014 at its annual mid-winter meeting. The policy became effective on July 1, 2014.

BVA National Headquarters began enforcing the policy with the revision of its membership application form in July 2015. 
“We recognize that veterans may not have a current letter of blindness or a copy of their DD214,” said Ed Eckroth, Director of the Field Service Program. “To simplify the process, BVA will accept, from the veteran’s local Visual Impairment Services Team (VIST) Coordinator, confirmation of service from other sources.”

The following information may be sent via postal mail or email to Cecilia Montenegro, 125 N. West Street, Alexandria, VA 22314 (cmontenegro@bva.org), on official VA letterhead or through VIST/VHA exam notes:

· Branch of Service 

· Beginning and Ending Dates of Services

· Name of VIST Coordinator  

· Confirmation of meeting standards of blindness as follows:

· ICD-9-CM Diagnosis Code 369.4 legal blindness, or
· Visual acuity of 20/200 or worse in the better eye with corrective lenses, or
· Visual field restriction to 20 degrees diameter or less in the better eye.
Prospective members should note that a VHA 10-5345 REQUEST FOR AND AUTHORIZATION TO RELEASE MEDICAL RECORDS OR HEALTH INFORMATION may be required by the VIST Coordinator or privacy office. Although BVA is willing to accept correspondence from the VIST Coordinator, the latter may be restricted by local VA policy and is not obligated to provide this information.

“We look forward to working with our new members and welcome them into the BVA community,” said Eckroth. “Together, as blinded veterans empowering other blinded veterans, we can make a difference in our communities and across the nation.”
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